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Dear South Dublin County Council Planning Department,

On behalf of our client, the Department of Education, we are contacting you regarding the
Planning Application Register Reference SD22A/0153 in respect of proposed works for
Gaelcholaiste an Phiarsaigh at the Abbey complex of protected structures at Grange Road
Rathfarnham, following notification sent by South Dublin County Council (SDCC) dated 25th July
2022, Decision Number: 0931, requesting Additional Information.

The SDCC request for further information (RFI) letter contains 14 items that continue to be studied
in detail by our client's design team, particularly in relation to the character and curtilage of the
protected structures. Our client continues to invest significant resources to provide a thorough and
comprehensive response to the requested additional information to facilitate South Dublin

County Council's further consideration of the planning application. The work is ongoing and will
not be complete by the current 6-month deadline of 24th of January 2023.

Therefore, we kindly request SDCC's agreement to the statutory extension of time (EOT) of 3-
months for a reply to the RFI to facilitate the adequate level of definition required for this project,
from the current deadline of 24th of January 2023, to the 24th April 2023.

We would be most anxious to receive SDCC's confirmation of agreement to the EOT, before the
current deadline of 24th of January 2023 elapses in the coming weeks.

Please confirm this Extension of Time request is in order and agreeable to SDCC.
Many Thanks,

Kind Regards,

Dermot McCabe
Director

Simon J Kelly Architects

Mayo
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